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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G
Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth on Tuesday, September 17, 2019 at 7.20pm
Present:

Cllrs Randall, Blackman, Brown, Clarke, Ford, Goodfellow,




Chapman & Rogers

In attendance:
Gary Thurgood (Folksworth 15), Mr B Karavadra & colleague 



(Fox Public House), 60 members of the public & Clerk.
Open Forum
Gary Thurgood spoke first and confirmed the date of the 2020 race as Sunday, January 19.  He also informed the meeting that the post-Christmas run would be on December 29.  He confirmed he was still in discussions with the school etc re parking.  Councillors were happy with the information and thanked him for attending.  Mr Thurgood left the meeting.

Mr Karavadra then spoke about the recent closure of The Fox.  He stated that the business had not been supported by the village and the constant complaints received had resulted in works needed to comply to planning conditions that they could not afford.  He confirmed that the closure was permanent.  Various residents asked questions both of Mr Karavadra and the owner of the neighbouring property who had been the complainant.
The Chairman read the following statement from the planning officer dealing with the complaints/planning conditions:

Planning application 18/02403/S73 was approved with conditions (as a variation to 16/01757/FUL) as the applicant had not implemented the approved plans under 16/01757/FUL and additional works had been carried out. This resulted in Planning Enforcement getting involved and the subsequent submission of the S73 application. 
 
The Environmental Health officer visited the site a number of times to assess the works that had been carried out by the applicant, contrary to the approved plans under 16/01757/FUL. The applicant also kept changing their minds as to what extraction equipment they wanted to install following the visits and advice from the Environmental Health Officer.
 
Eventually details were submitted which had the agreement of the Environmental Health Officer, with conditions worded with input from the Environmental Health Officer and former Planning Enforcement Team Leader (Nigel Swaby) and planning permission approved on 3 July 2019.  Both conditions 4 and 6 (see below) required action by the applicant within 1 month of the permission , so by 3 August 2019 for compliance. I have been informed by my Planning Enforcement colleague, Kerry Hampson, that an additional month for compliance was granted, but still the requirements of the conditions have not been met resulting in a ‘Breach of Condition Notice’ being served. Planning Enforcement would not be able to force a closure of the business on this basis.
 
Condition 4 
The chiller unit for the cold store must be relocated to the rear of the cold store by one month of
planning permission being granted and in perpetuity .
 
Condition 6
The white overflow pipes discharging on the west elevation must be removed and reconnected to
an alternative waste outlet by one month from permission date.
The Chairman closed the open forum saying Council was saddened to learn of the closure and thanked everyone for attending.  All but 2 members of the public left the meeting.
2019/2250
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllrs Bywater (CCC) and Alban (HDC)
2019/2251
Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items


(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2019/2252
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated July 16,2019 and Extraordinary meeting held on July 30,2019

Both sets of Minutes were approved and signed


Proposed:
Cllr Randall


Seconded:
Cllr Brown


Unanimously agreed

2019/2253
Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current Agenda (for information only

None
2019/2254
Closure of The Fox Public House

Nothing further to add from the Public Forum

2019/2255
Social Media


Cllr Blackman, one of the moderators of the Community Facebook page spoke about the distress caused at a particularly difficult personal time by some of the comments/requests made by various residents and their families regarding the closure of the pub.  She stressed how difficult it was to know what to do without offending/upsetting anyone or being accused of censorship.  She confirmed she was happy to continue for now and that other moderators, not connected to her or the Parish Council, had been appointed.
2019/2256
Finance


2256.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts 




The reports and accounts were approved



2256.2
To Sign the Balance Sheet




The Balance Sheet was approved as an accurate record and 




signed.


2256.3
To receive the External Auditor’s report





The Clerk confirmed that Council had once again received a clear 



audit.




Proposed:
Cllr Blackman




Seconded:
Cllr Randall




Unanimously agreed

2019/2257
To authorise the following payments and sign the cheques


The following payments were authorised, and cheques signed.
200547
Michael Courtney

Internal Audit

£100.00
200548
PKF Littlejohn

External Audit

£240.00


200549
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary
 (August)

£486.40

200550
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary (September)
£486.40

200551
Mrs J Stanbridge

Travel
 (August & Sept)
£31.20
200552
RJC Countryside

Grass Cutting (Aug/Sep)
£820.00

Proposed:
Cllr Randall


Seconded:
Cllr Clarke


Unanimously agreed

2019/2258
Borrowing Approval/PWLB Loan


Agreed that the loan would be applied for at the beginning of November for 


either the full £68k or this figure minus the Defra grant if approved.  If the VHC 

was still awaiting a decision in November the full amount would be applied for 

but only the difference between the £68 and the Defra grant drawn down until 

it was known for sure whether or not it would be approved.
2019/
2259
Bus Service Report



Cllr Chapman confirmed he was still trying to get the bus from Silton re-routed 

so that it stopped at Folksworth, but had not been successful thus far.  He 


would 
persevere.
2019/
2260
Showground Report 


Cllr Chapman reported to Members that he had attended the meeting in 


Peterborough re the Showground which confirmed that continuing as it was, 


was not commercially viable and the area would therefore be developed with a 

smaller event venue hopefully being part of the new scheme.  A second 


meeting would have more information.
2019/2261
Grass Cutting Contract 2020 onwards


The new grass cutting maps were marked up by Cllr Brown.  The specifications 

etc would be updated by Cllr Brown and emailed to the Clerk who would send 


out the tenders to prospective contractors.  Tenders to be returned to the 


Chairman as Clerk would be on leave.
2019/2262
Trees to be surveyed



The Clerk was asked to contact Haydens to arrange an appointment between 


them and Cllr Brown to look at the trees requiring attention.
2019/2263
LHI Bid/HGV Measures – Update if available


No update.  The Clerk was asked to contact Highways.
2019/2264
Pocket Park Development (Update if available)



No specific update.  Work continues.
2019/2265
Village Hall Update



Council noted that works on the refurbishment project had commenced.
2019/2266
School Update


Cllr Rogers informed Members that the school had a full register and that the 


children from the pre-school were settling in well.  The first full Governors’ 


meeting of the new term was due to be held later in the week.
2019/2267
Correspondence for attention (not previously circulated)


None
2019/2268
Notices & Parish Information


Cllr Clarke mentioned the complaint re The Paddocks hedge cutting.  The Clerk 

was asked to write to the person responsible.



Cllr Randall confirmed there would be a Santa Float this year.
2019/2269
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
2019/2270
The meeting closed at 9.10pm and next meeting date confirmed as Tuesday, October 15, 2019 – Clerk gave her apologies for this meeting.

